
 

Dear Editor, 

 

On behalf of all authors, I would like to thank you for the positive comments on our 

manuscript entitled “Safety of anti-TNF therapy during pregnancy in patients 

with inflammatory bowel disease” by Androulakis et al. Changes were made as 

suggested according to the reviewers comments. Following are in detail our replies to 

the reviewers’ comments. 

 

Reviewer No 1 

1. Manuscript was formatted according the Journal Instruction.  

2. Spelling errors were corrected as suggested 

3.  Gazouli M and Mastorakos G proofread the manuscript (both know very well 

English since both did their studies in the United States) 

 

We hope we have addressed the issues and comments of the revision. Any additional 

changes are welcome. For any further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us.  

 

Thank you very much for your interest to our work. 

Sincerely 

 

Maria Gazouli, Assist Prof (Number ID: 00004011) 

School of Medicine, University of Athens, Greece 

Michalakopoulou 176, Athens 11527, Greece 

e-mail: mgazouli@med.uoa.gr 

 


